
Date:0811212021

To: Finance Committee

From: Mark Hall, Emergency Services Coordinator

RE: Transfer of title for the altemate care site (ACS) trailer in Alpena County

Attached please find a Memo from Mark Becmer Region 7 Healthcare Coalition
coordinator, requesting resolution of ownership of the ACS trailer stored in Alpena

County he has sent his supporting documentation for are review.

As your Emergency Services Coordinator and 91 I director, it is my

recommendation to the Finance Committee to approve his request and have the

trailer removed to an altemate location outside of Alpena County for the following
reasons.

I . The ACS trailer was purchased after 91 1 with federal and State dollars to my

knowledge the county has no financial interest.

2. Tt'rc inventory in the trailer for a 50 bed altemate care site was not kept up -
to-date by the Healthcare Coalition.

3. I did reach out to Chuck Sherwin at MidMichigan Medical Center Alpena to

verifu his support of my recommendation'

Thank you for your consideration,

Mark Hall

Emergency Services Coordinator, Alpena County
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To: Alpena County Emergency Management Dept. C/O Mark Hall Alpena County Emergency Manager

From: Mark Becmer, Regional Coordinator Region 7 Healthcare Coalition

Date: 7/7|2OZL

Re.: Transfer of Title for the Alternate Care Site (ACS) trailer in Alpena County

Mark Hall,

After reviewing the documents currently available to us the Healthcare Coalition would like to request Alpena County

work with us to complete the change of ownership process started in 2013, for the Alpena County ACS trailer currently

stored at the Alpena County airport.

To complete the process for the change of ownership Alpena County would need to sign over the title for the trailer to

the State. Once that is done myself or Lt. Decastro could pick up the title and take it to the SOS office for processing.

With this letter we are including the following documentation to support the completion of this process. The items are

a state DMB form showing that the trailer is listed as a state asset, copies of the SOS lookup form for all three ACS

trailers, and an email from Mike Tilley the former HCC asst. Coordinator outlining the entire process that started in

2013 to transfer ownership of the trailers to the state under the former OPHP, now MDH HS/BETP.

We appreciate the work you have put in to help us resolve the ownership issue and look forward to finishing the

process as soon as possible. Please let us know if you have any questions or if you would like additional information or

docu mentation regarding the project.
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